Sancta Maria Estates Newsletter 2021

We hope this letter finds you, your family, and friends in good health. As we continue to battle Covid and the disruptions it has caused to our family life, work life, and social life we remain optimistic that normalcy is just around the corner. In the last newsletter we asked for volunteers to fill two vacancies on the HOA. We are pleased to announce Sally Budge and Sara Jones have volunteered to fill the vacancies.

Covid restrictions will not allow us to schedule and have a subdivision meeting to elect replacements for Jackie Noel and Jeff Byrd. As previously stated, Jackie has had two serious operations this past year and Jeff is entertaining a job opportunity in North Carolina. Both Jackie and Jeff extended their terms out of dedication to our subdivision. Sally and Sara were the only two residents to volunteer for the positions and fortunately for us they did.

Both Sally and Sara bring strong administrative, communication, and organizational skills to the board. Sally will serve a three year term and Sara a two year term. Both begin their terms on February 1st, 2021. We welcome them to the board.

The winners of the 2020 Christmas Light Contest were the Jesse Bean Family (1st Place), the John & Lois Maise Family (2nd Place), and the Jonathan McIntosh Family (3rd Place). Congratulations to all three families.

I want to end this letter by thanking Jackie Noel and Jeff Byrd for their dedication, enthusiasm, and support this past year. Together we dealt with serious health issues, serious budget issues, and Covid. Their service is sincerely appreciated.

Once St. Louis County lifts the restrictions for meetings we will contact all residents of the date, time, and location of the next meeting.

Respectfully,

John M. Burke Sancta Maria Estates HOA (314) 691-8653